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“We print all the news that fits”
SWROGA Bylaws Proposed Change

The Fall 2003 SWROGA meeting resulted in the appointment of successor to the office of President by the present President instead of one elected by the Directors. The following change is suggested, as requested at the Fall 2003 Meeting, to prevent the appointment of one’s successor. Directors are requested to review the following revisions and submit their comments, in writing to Byron McGraw, Chairman, Bylaws and Judiciary Committee no later than March 10, 2004

Present:

ARTICLE IV. OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

Section 11. All elected officers shall serve a term of two years.  The Officers shall not be eligible for re-election at the end of their terms with the exception of the Editor and the Treasurer. Election of Officers by the Board of Directors shall be held at the spring meeting of even-numbered years, with nominations received at the proceeding fall meeting. The officers shall assume their duties immediately after election.

Section 12.  In the event an office is vacated by resignation, suspension, or any other reason the President will appoint a new officer subject to the approval of the Board of Directors at the next regular scheduled meeting.

Proposed:

ARTICLE IV OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

Section 11. All elected officers shall serve a term of two years.  The Officers shall not be eligible for re-election at the end of their terms with the exception of the Editor and the Treasurer. Election of Officers by the Board of Directors shall be held at the spring meeting of even-numbered years, with nominations received at the proceeding fall meeting. Nominations will also be accepted from the floor. The officers shall assume their duties immediately after election.

Section12. In the event an office, other than President-Elect, is vacated by resignation, suspension, or any other reason the President will appoint a new officer subject to the approval of the Board of Directors at the next regular scheduled meeting.  If the office of President-Elect is vacated for any reason the Continuing Operating Committee will appoint a Nominating Committee of three, not presently serving on the committee, to nominate a replacement to be presented at the next scheduled meeting.  Nominations will also be accepted from the floor

Present:

ARTICLE V. COMMITTEES

Section 3. A Nominating Committee, consisting of three members, shall be selected by the Board of Directors at the spring meeting in odd-numbered years.  The following officers will be nominated: President, Vice-President, President-Elect, Secretary, Treasurer, Editor, and Member-at-Large.

Proposed:

ARTICLE V. COMMITTEES

Section 3. A Nominating Committee, consisting of three members, shall be selected by the Board of Directors at the spring meeting in odd-numbered years.  The following officers will be nominated: Vice-President, President-Elect, Secretary, Treasurer, Editor, and Member-at-Large.  The committee will present its report at the fall meeting.  


From the Conservation Committee:
We encourage each member society to designate a conservation chair to communicate and coordinate conservation/program efforts throughout the Region.  

The name and address of the designated person should be sent to Jim Williams, Conservation Chair for the Region in order to publicize upcoming programs, tours and actions.  Email information to: cymfan@aol.com
The information will be forwarded to the various state coordinators.  Threatened habitats and native orchid species are of special interest, and publicity is crucial to conservation efforts.  Please select a conservation chair for your society, and participate in the conservation activities of the Region.

WRIGHT THINKING

By We Wright

Can you believe it? SWROGA won’t let your society vote in ANY of its business meetings! Know why? Because neither one of your two reps is at the meeting. I’ve always been proud of the SWROGA version of democratic processes. Other than the rare emergency action, our business is handled by committee process and vote. YOUR vote as expressed by your SWROGA representatives. Not only is the vote supreme in SWROGA, but every society has been provided with a handbook of procedures, the SWROGA Procedures Manual. This is always a work in progress because SWROGA needs change with the times. What does not change is the organizational commitment to inform every member of what is done, how it is done and, where possible, the authority and/or requirement to do it. When SWROGA committees meet for work sessions at our twice-yearly shows, any member is welcome to observe what is being done, though time may not permit direct participation of other than formal committee members. 

It goes even deeper. At every SWROGA business meeting, the SWROGA Treasurer accounts for every penny of SWROGA funds and provides a detailed analysis and explanation of our financial affairs. Do you belong to any other orchid organization that does that? Probably not. SWROGA has been blessed with dedicated money managers and the condition of our accounts will show anyone that the SWROGA business posture is a frugal one.

Bottom line: SWROGA needs every member to be a player; every affiliated society to be active, concerned and contributing. If you find that your society is under-represented, stir the fire a bit to see if you can’t raise a little more steam. SWROGA needs your input and your society needs to be represented in SWROGA activities.
NOTES IN GENERAL:

Holiday seasons bring a pleasant closeness to old friends, and this one was great for that. We heard from Leo Riley, sole survivor of the group that formally established SWROGA. Leo lives down at Mineral, TX on a ranch and has just completed a new greenhouse that, he says, has enough cooling power to grow Masdevalias. Well, we believe most everybody’s story!

Ruth Gee reported in from Houston. She has a long list of volunteer projects in her retirement home. Hard for most of us oldies to picture Ruth any place but the pleasant quarters near Rice University. Ruth was that heaven-sent combination of a careful student and a painless teacher. I always suspected my appreciation for Doritis resulted from Ruth’s discussion of that genus. I still have her discussion paper, by the way!

Babe Lorenzen reported in from an assisted living facility in San Antonio. Babe and Ruby were active in orchids for many years, and received the first FCC in the old Southwest Region area for a massive Dendrobium Jaquelyn Thomas, which also received a CCM at the same time. Babe reports things are going well for him at 95, and reminisces about orchids and trumpet playing – interests we both share.

Finally, it is good to hear that Cherry Bates is back home after a little hospital rest. We all need to get the clock spring rewound now and again, so Cherry should be good until the next 10,000 mile check.

SWROGA will celebrate 50 years of meetings and shows in 2010. About time to get serious on those plans we hear now and again for us to return to the site of the first SWROGA show. That was in Corpus Christi – that same Texas Riviera city where we had such a fabulous AOS/SWROGA/Everybody show recently.  Lets talk it up when we get to the big whing ding in Wichita. Rumors persist that it will be a dandy!

Finally, while celebrations are in order, do you know what 43rd birthday is coming up July 24, 1961? Bless you, stranger, no it is not mine! It is the birthday of our SWROGA affiliation with the American Orchid Society. As I recall, SWROGA was the first regional association to affiliate with AOS. A nice certificate is in the Historian’s archives to give proof to the world that SWROGA does nice things and sticks with them. We’ll be meeting with our AOS friends in Wichita this spring. If opportunity presents, let our AOS visitors know that SWROGA was first on the bandwagon and through four member presidents has driven said wagon more miles than most regional associations.

PS – When you all get through counting, give me what for and duck. I gotcha cold on that Pres count! 

 

Notes from AOS Rep….

Five new societies were approved for affiliation with AOS at the Sacramento Meeting.

Work has commenced on a 2004-2006 edition of the AOS’s Orchid Source Directory which will be mailed to AOS mbrs with the July 2004 issue of Orchids. Advertising opportunities are available, contact Llemy Gonzales lgonzales@aos.org 

Plans are being made for the AOS Rep Newsletter via email. 

AOS is in need of specimen plants that may be taking up too much room in your greenhouse. Contact Armando Betancourt abetancourt@aos.org if you want to learn more about this project.

New rules for society affiliation with AOS are:

1. The society or organization must maintain an AOS Membership in its name.

2.  It must appoint a representative (the AOS Rep) who also maintains an AOS Membership. 

The requirement of membership percentage requirement has been eliminated.

Orchid Show In A Box is now available free to all affiliated societies. It contains a CD with many useful files for producing an orchid show. These files may be modified to match up with your own particular show plans. To receive a copy contact via e-mail pgiust@aos.org . Please include the name of your society and a complete shipping address.

The AOS Membership Brochure is available in any quantity requested and it is free. Contact AOS Membership Services Department at 561-404-2000 or email TheAOS@aos.org 

 








--- Mavis Klehm


Continuing List of Orchid Shows Within SWROGA
These dates and information were provided by 
SWROGA Affiliated Societies Liaison Committee

	2004 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	March 12-14
	Heart O'Texas OS
	Zilker Gardens
Austin, TX
	Dave Levine
dlevine1@earthlink.net
512-502-1145

	March 19-21 


	Arkansas Orchid Society Show
	North Little Rock Community Center

 2700 Willow 

North Little Rock, AR
	Jerry Brown
jerrynalice@aristotle.net
(501) 753-7407

	March 27
  


	IPA Regional Meeting
	Friendswood, TX
	Bill Tippit
btippit@houston.rr.com
or 
Clark Whiteside
clarkw@mhms.org or clarkw@ev1.net

	April 2-4
	Northeast Louisiana 
Orchid Society 
Spring Show
	PecanLand Mall
Monroe, LA.
	Karen Armstrong
antkaren@bayou.com

212 Griffin Road

Ruston, LA 71270

318-251-0765

	April 3-4


	Tulsa Orchid Society 
Spring Show
	Tulsa Garden Center
	Mark Stroube
markstroube@cox.net   

or
Joyce Powell
cjp6@mindspring.com

	April 16-18
  


	Houston Orchid Society Spring Show
	Memorial City Mall
(Courtyard inside from Dillards).
Houston, Texas
	Jay Balchan
jay.w.balchan@exxonmobil.com
or
Don Ghiz
doninhoustontx@aol.com

	April 21-25
	Kansas OS
HOSTING
SWROGA
and the AOS
	Hyatt Regency Hotel and Convention Complex
400 W. Waterman
Wichita, Kansas 67202
(316) 293-1234
	Max C. Thompson, Ph.D., Show Chair 
maxt@sckans.edu
620- 221-1856

1729 E. 11th Ave.
Winfield KS 67156-4007 

	April 30-May 2
 
	Terrebonne Orchid Society
	Terrebonne Orchid Society Show
Southland Mall, Houma, LA
	Brenda Daigle
bgdaigle@charter.net
985-851-0193
208 Hidalgo Drive
Houma, LA 0193

	June 4-6
 
	New Orleans Orchid Society
	New Orleans Orchid Society Show
Lakeside Mall
Metarie, LA
	Alice Barrios
orchidgal@cox.net
504- 227-1127
1861 Carol Sue
Gretna, LA 70056

	July 9-11
 
	Baton Rouge Orchid Society
	Baton Rouge Orchid Society Show
Baton Rouge Garden Center
Baton Rouge, LA
	James Jeansonne
jamesmj@cox.net
225-275-8103 

16433 Caesar Avenue
Baton Rouge, LA 70816

	August 6-7

	Houston Orchid Society Fall Workshop
	 
	Jerry Stephens
jerryhs@hal-pc.org
or 

Kelly Moseley
kelly.moseley@roche.com

	2004 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	Oct 6-10
	Denver OS
HOSTING
AOS
	Marriott Southeast
Denver, CO

 
	Marion Allen
marionaosallen@aol.com 
303-674-0379 

29372 Camelback Lane 
Evergreen, CO 80439

	Oct. 14-16
	Alamo OS 
	San Antonio Garden Center 
3313 N New Braunfels
San Antonio, TX 78209
	Eric Shepherd, Show Chair 
ecshepphd@aol.com 
 201-646-7927 
 P. O. Box 33113 
San Antonio, TX  78265-3113 

	Oct 22-24
	Shreveport OS
HOSTING
SWROGA 
	Shreveport OS Show
Barnwell Center
Shreveport, Louisiana
 
	Lena Parker
lparker@shreve.net
Phone:  318-797-7209
 

	2005 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	March 10-20
	18th World Orchid Conf.
	Le Palais des Congres et Expositions de Dijon
Province of Burgundy, France
	Mrs. Vinciane Dumont, Chair
Working Committee 
vinciane@demessey.com

	April 15-17, 2005
	OS of the Ozarks
Hosting
SWROGA
	Embassy Suites Hote
3303 Pinnacle Hills Pkwy, 
Rogers, AR
	Tom Larkin
wiprlark@compuserve.com

	Fall
	Arkansas OS of Little Rock

HOSTING

SWROGA
	tbd
	Mike Saar
msaar824@comcast.net

	Fall
	Sonoma County OS 

HOSTING

AOS
	Vineyard Creek Convention Center
Santa Rosa, CA
	Tony Mininno
bradtony@sonic.net 
 707-874-2200
 707- 874-1927 
 3977 Docs Ranch Rd. 

Occidental, CA 95465

	2006 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	2007 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 

	2008 Dates 
	Host(s) 
	Event Location 
	Contact(s) 


For more recent information check the SWROGA website at www.swroga.org.




Continuing List of Orchid SHOWS


Be sure to contact:





Steve Eagle, 


Chair of the Affiliated Societies Committee ,


148 Bussell Ridge Road, 


Ardmore, OK  73401 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:sge@cableone.net" �sge@cableone.net � 


Phone: (580) 490-3363  


Fax: (580) 220-6205.


He is keeping an updated list of all shows in the SWROGA region.  Checking with Steve first will prevent your show from conflicting with another one in your area.   More than one show in an area can limit the number of judges and growers that attend





























Editor’s Note:  The following is taken from the newsletter that existed before the SWROGA News.  SWROGA met forty years ago this spring -- were you there?





Sixth Southwest Regional Orchid Growers Association, Inc. Show





The Sixth Southwest Regional Orchid Show, with the Alamo Orchid Society acting as host, was held April 3rd through 5th, 1964.  The show was sponsored by Wolff and Marx, Inc. and North Star Mall, Inc. and was staged throughout the Mall and the Wolff and Marx store.  About fifty exhibits were entered by growers from California, Florida, Texas, Oklahoma and Louisiana.  A great variety of species, botanicals and unusual orchids were exhibited, showing increased interest over the entire country in the smaller orchids.  Cattleyas were not very much in evidence, possibly due to the fact that the show was immediately after Easter.  There was a good showing in Phalaenopsis and Cymbidiums.  Phalaenopsis were particularly outstanding in their variety. …Judging was accomplished on Friday morning with twenty-two judges present. . .Thirty-five silver trophies and ten tricolors were awarded. It took the hard-pressed judges six and a half hours to complete the judging.              [The Southwest Orchid Review, v. V # 2, Summer 1964, np]








Treasurer’s Corner





In order to better serve you, I now have my own e-mail address.  It is: � HYPERLINK "mailto:vandagal@earthlink.net" ��vandagal@earthlink.net�.  The old one still works (it is Lowell’s), so either way I will receive any e-mail you send to me.





Only 19 of the 32 SWROGA affiliated societies have reported in as of 1/31/04.  I will be sending the SWROGA 2204 Directory to the printer on February 29th this year, so hopefully by the time you get this newsletter all societies will be accounted for.  The Directory will again include the latest Bylaws and Procedures, Speakers List, Slide Library, Membership List and Officers of all affiliated Societies and SWROGA officers list.





The Directory will be distributed at the next SWROGA show (April 21 through 25 in Wichita Kansas).  Your representatives will be given two directories, one for your President and one for your Treasurer.  If your society desires extra copies, please let me know via e-mail as soon as possible.  The cost will be $3.00 per copy.





The major outflows from October 23, 2003 through January 31, 2004 were as follows:


$1,276.86 for the winter issue of the SWROGA News.


$   875.00 to supplement the trophies for the Kansas SWROGA spring show.


(23 @ $35.00, 1 at $70.00).


$   817.00 for printing of approximately 40,000 show tags.





The major inflows from October 23, 2003 through January 31, 2004 were as follows:


	$2,276.00 from affiliated societies for 2004 membership dues.


	$   500.00 from William Andrews for the future SWROGA Research Fund.


	$   432.42 from Bank One for trophy fund earned interest.





SWROGA Funds as of January 31, 2004


	General		$  15,594.79


	Trophy		$  55,206.24


      Total		$ 70,801.03





Your SWROGA treasurer,


Carolyn McCabe


	






































DEADLINE 





for the next issue of the 


SWROGA News





is





May 17, 2004





For information, contact:





Amanda Saar, Editor


� HYPERLINK "mailto:msaar824@comcast.net" ��msaar824@comcast.net�


501-868-6666











ATTENTION SWROGA MEMBERS: 





�The Affiliated Societies Committee will conduct a raffle at the Affiliated Societies Breakfast to benefit SWROGA. 





Items are needed for the raffle. 


 


Please bring or send items to Wichita. 








Orchid items are preferred but other items are also accepted. 








Please submit a listing of items to: 


Doris McGraw 


(� HYPERLINK "mailto:omie3122@aol,.com" �omie3122@aol,.com�) 


if possible





HISTORIAN REPORT


Kathy Wright


SWROGA Historian





The 12+ years I have served as your SWROGA Historian and Records Custodian have given me a wonderful experience and bestowed upon me a great honor. Now, the time has come for me to relinquish this position to another SWROGA member. I sincerely thank those of you who have supported the SWROGA history program through all these years by sending society records, copies of the Southwest Orchid Review and past issues of SWROGA NEWS. We now have ONE complete set of all SWROGA publications, and it is doubtful that another complete set can ever be assembled.





We were also able to collect most of the show schedules from SWROGA shows. We helped a generation of newer orchid people acquire reference material through the SWROGA publications exchange program. These accomplishments were possible only because our SWROGA membership cared enough to scour old files and storage nooks. To each of you: thanks for your support of each history project! I know that my successor will receive your wholehearted support, just as I have.  God bless you all.


Kathy Wright


SWROGA Historian












































PRESIDENT’S LETTER





     We have a major show in our area.   


Oklahoma, Kansas, Arkansas, Missouri, Colorado, and N. Texas are all in driving distance.





     There will be vendors not seen in our area for               


many  years.  Flowers and plants from all over and national speakers.  





     A grand new hotel, a hospitable society – we 


            belong.





     Usually, great weather and scenery at that time of 


            year.  We may even exhibit.  





     My last meeting presiding.  





Come to Witchita, you will have fun.





J.C. Kramer, M. D. 























Slate of Officers Presented by Nominating Committee To Be Voted on at Spring 2004 SWROGA Meeting





Lloyd Burns, newly appointed President Elect will serve as President after the election of a new slate of officers at the end of Spring Meeting. The new slate reads as follows: 


Lloyd Burns, President (automatically assumes the office of the President at the


		end of the outgoing President’s term)                    


Mike Saar, President Elect 


Mavis Klehm, Vice President 


Sandra Gengler, Secretary


Carolyn McCabe, Treasurer


Amanda Saar, Editor, and 	


Paul Hunt, Member at Large & Continuing Operations Committee
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